
On 22 January, meteorological and public health experts from Guangdong, Hong 
Kong and Macao gathered at the Hong Kong Observatory to take part in the fi rst 
ever “Guangdong, Hong Kong and Macao Climate and Health Seminar”.

On 30 January, the Observatory’s “Radiation and Upper-air Meteorological 
Measurement Services” and “Automatic Wind Measurement Services for 
the Operation of the Tropical Cyclone Warning Services in Hong Kong” both 
received ISO (International Organization for Standardization) 9001:2015 Quality 
Management Systems certification, for providing professional, high-quality 
services.

In a management forum on 2 February, Mr Stephen Chan (2nd from left in the 
front row) and Mr Ken Kwok (3rd from right in the front row) shared experience to 
manage media and crisis with the Observatory staff .

On 3 February, “Friends of the Observatory” visited Tai Mo Shan Radar Station 
to learn about the operation of radar.

On 2 February, HKO Staff Club and Credit Union co-organised the “Success 
in the Year of the Dog” dinner gathering in the Headquarters Conference Hall, 
allowing staff  and friends to gather to celebrate the Chinese New Year.

On 24 February and 3 March, the Observatory organised the 2018 “Training 
Course on Weather Observation”. About 130 weather enthusiasts participated in 
the course.
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